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November 9, 2023 

FELIX S. MIRASOL, JR., CESO IV 
OIC Regional Executive Director 
DENR MIMAROPA Region 
 

Dear Director Mirasol: 

I hope this letter finds you in good health and high spirits. This has reference 

to the letter request of our Director, PNP-Maritime Group, PBGEN ROMALDO G 

BAYTING dated September 21, 2023 to the Mayor of Abra de Ilog Municipality, 

Occidental Mindoro, HON. MARIA GLORIA M. CONSTANTINO requesting 

consideration for her generosity of donating a parcel of land measuring a minimum of 

20,000 square meters, with the undersigned as the focal person of the said 

undertaking (letter hereto attached for your reference). 

I am writing to respectfully request your valuable support and assistance in a 

matter of significant importance to our community and the PNP-MG. As you may be 

aware, the Philippine National Police (PNP) Maritime Group is mandated to perform 

all police functions and ensure public safety and internal security over Philippine 

territorial waters and rivers to include ports of entry and exit, sustain the protection of 

the maritime environment, and to prevent and suppress violations of all ordinances 

and special laws in the maritime jurisdiction of the Philippines. 

Currently, the PNP Maritime Group Headquarters is located in Camp BGen 

Rafael T Crame in Quezon City which has served us well for many years. However, 

due to the increasing demands and challenges on our mandates nationwide, it has 

become imperative to relocate and upgrade our facilities to better address these 

challenges. 

In light of this, we are seeking your assistance and cooperation in identifying 

and providing a suitable parcel of land in Abra De Ilog for the strategic relocation of 

the PNP Maritime Group Headquarters. This relocation is not only crucial for the 

safety and well-being of our coastal communities but also for the effective 

enforcement of maritime laws, the prevention of illegal activities, and the promotion 

of marine conservation efforts in the country. 

We believe that by working together, we can achieve our shared goals of 

improving security in our coastal areas, strengthening law enforcement efforts, and 

contributing to the preservation of our natural resources. We are committed to 

ensuring that any land allocated for this purpose will be used responsibly and with 

the utmost consideration for the environment 

We would greatly appreciate the opportunity to discuss this matter further and 

explore potential options for the allocation of land. If you require any additional 



 

information or if there are specific procedures and requirements we need to follow, 

please do not hesitate to inform us, and we will comply accordingly. 

Thank you for considering our request. We look forward to the opportunity to 

collaborate with the Department of the Environment and Natural Resources in 

making our country safer and more secure for all its residents and visitors. 

 

      Very Truly Yours, 

        
 
 
                  MELVIN L LAGUROS 
        Police Lieutenant Colonel 
        Acting Chief, RMU4B 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

 


